
LAMORINDA WEEKLY | Movers Gift Town with a Fifteen-Passenger Van | Mayor Dave Trotte 

Published September 16th, 2009 

Movers Gift Town with a Fifteen-Passenger Van 

(L to R) Moraga Vice-mayor Chew, Mayor 
Trotter and Council Member Photo Rob 
Lucacher Mendonca cut the ribbon with 
George Fisher 

The Town of Moraga accepted the gift of a 15-passenger 
van from the Moraga Movers, organization of senior 
citizens. "We want to be perceived as positive contributors 
to this community," said Movers' President George Fisher. 
Mayor Dave Trotter and the Council thanked the group and 
came to celebrate with them at the ribbon-cutting 
ceremony on September 12. Parks and Recreation Director 
Jay Ingram will be a prime user of the van, "The vehicle 
will be used by the Movers themselves for their field trips, 
and the town will be able to provide transportation for 
various recreation activities," stated Ingram. The van was 
purchased with funds the Movers raised amongst its 
members and the community. About half of the cost was 
donated by Joan Bruzzone. The town will be responsible 
for the maintenance of the van. 
S. Braccini 

 
Reach the reporter at: info@lamorindaweekly.com 
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